Green Dragon Colony, RG005.58

Finding aid created by La Jolla Historical Society staff using RecordEXPRESS La Jolla Historical Society 7846 Eads Avenue La Jolla, California 92037 (858) 459-5335 https://lajollahistory.org/ 2023

Descriptive Summary

Title: Green Dragon Colony, RG005.58

Dates: 1894 - Present

Collection Number: RG005.58

Creator/Collector: La Jolla Historical Society

Extent: 3.5 linear feet

Repository: La Jolla Historical Society, La Jolla, California 92037

Abstract: The Green Dragon Colony Collection is made up of photographs and archival material collected by the La Jolla Historical Society since the 1930s to use for historical research and reference. The Collection contains historical information on Anna Held Heinrich and the Green Dragon Colony; a series of cottages and structures built by Mrs. Heinrich beginning in 1894. The Colony drew many artists, musicians and free-thinkers because of its bohemian ambiance and the natural beauty of early La Jolla. Born in Germany in 1849, Anna studied early childhood education and in 1891 she secured employment as governess to the children of Ulysses S. Grant, Jr., accompanying the family to San Diego. She became familiar with La Jolla and created the Colony; a place to entertain friends with her gracious hospitality. Topics in this Collection pertain to the history and heritage of La Jolla, California; its people, places and events. A container list is included on the PDF and HTML versions.

Language of Material: English

Access: The Collection is open for research

Publication Rights: The La Jolla Historical Society holds the copyright to any unpublished materials

Preferred Citation: Courtesy of the La Jolla Historical Society

Acquisition Information: RG005.58

Biography/Administrative History: The La Jolla Historical Society inspires and empowers the community to make La Jolla's diverse past a relevant part of contemporary life.

The La Jolla Historical Society's Collections encompass over 80 years of actively collecting archival material, books, maps, scrapbooks, ephemera, fine art, newspapers, street and land use files, business and personal documents and historic and archaeological artifacts. The Society boasts over 20,000 photographs, over 1000 postcards, 400-plus architectural drawings and approximately 200 oral history recordings.

Collecting was initiated by Howard Randolph and volunteers on the historical committee of the Library Association of La Jolla. The Collection began by gathering photographs and documentation in the late 1930s, which later became the nucleus of the La Jolla Historical Society's Collections. The Society was created in 1963.

Through many moves in location the Society continued collecting and expanding. Accumulated Collections took on its current construct in 2010 after the renovation of the La Jolla Historical Society's campus of structures in central La Jolla, which consists of the 1904 Wisteria Cottage and 1940s Balmer Annex used for exhibits and programming, and a 1909 cottage used for business and research offices. The late Ellen Browning Scripps' 1916 automobile garage was also renovated and now houses the Collection in a modern collections storage facility. Materials are housed in archival boxes, sleeves, envelopes and other archival-safe materials and are cared for according to standards and best practices of the museum profession. In 2016, the Society initiated new PastPerfect Museum Software to manage and catalog its Collections and in 2018 started using the Online Archive of California to upload searchable information from its

Collections to enable improved public access. The Society will continue these processes and look forward to utilizing new opportunities to collect, preserve and share the history of La Jolla.

Scope and Content of Collection: The Green Dragon Colony Collection is made up of photographs and archival material collected by the La Jolla Historical Society since the 1930s to use for historical research and reference. The Collection contains historical information on Anna Held Heinrich and the Green Dragon Colony; a series of cottages and structures built by Mrs. Heinrich beginning in 1894. The Colony drew many artists, musicians and free-thinkers because of its bohemian ambiance and the natural beauty of early La Jolla. Born in Germany in 1849, Anna studied early childhood education and in 1891 she secured employment as governess to the children of Ulysses S. Grant, Jr., accompanying the family to San Diego. She became familiar with La Jolla and created the Colony; a place to entertain friends with her gracious hospitality. Topics in this Collection pertain to the history and heritage of La Jolla, California; its people, places and events. A container list is included on the PDF and HTML versions.

Container List / File Folder Headings:

Box 1: Cottage Photographs - The Green Dragon Cottage Photographs - The Den / Oriole's Nest Cottage Photographs - Studio / Dolly / Varden / Shag Cottage Photographs – The Outlook Cottage Photographs – The Barracks Cottage Photographs – The Gables Cottage Photographs – The Wigwam Cottage Photographs - The Barn / East Cliff Cottage Photographs – The Ark Cottage Photographs – Wahnfried Cottage Photographs – Jack O' Lantern Cottage Photographs – Miscellaneous Interiors Cottage Photographs – Miscellaneous Exteriors Ephemera Photographs - Anna Held Documents - Anna Held Photographs - Dolls Documents - Dolls Photographs – People Documents – People Correspondence from Anna Held Correspondence to Anna Held Correspondence – Miscellaneous Photographs – Later Years (1912 – 1991) Documents – Later Years (1912 – 1991) Historical Designation Photographs – Demolition Documents – Demolition Newspaper Articles – Demolition Letters to the Editor – Demolition Post-Demolition (1996 – Present) History Miscellaneous

Box 2:

Scrapbooks (2) Book and photographs – "The Joyous Child" (2) and "The Last Thirty Years" by Havrah Hubbard. Scrapbook – "Tia's Hobby" 1938. Framed photograph, people posing on porch of The Den, 1902. Scrapbook – "The Green Dragon"

Box 3:

Framed photograph – Doll House, Green Dragon Hut, Mr. Scott's store, 1933. Manuscript – "The Last Thirty Years" by Havrah Hubbard. 1939. Booklet – "The Green Dragon Camp" Newspaper Articles (1901 – 1936) Newspaper Articles – "Nostalgia Lane"

RG005 – Subject Files (Large) Collection Box 58.1 – Green Dragon Colony

Cottogo	
Cottage Photographs:	
The Green	
Dragon	
Dragon	Photograph. Depicts the Green Dragon cottage, looking northwest.
	VM001.14.353.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts the front of the Green Dragon cottage and the front gate, looking north. Someone can be seen seated on the porch. VM001.14.352.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts a woman in white standing in front of a latticework gate, looking northeast. The Ark can be seen on right. VM001.14.354.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts four hanging paper lanterns in front of the Ark (left) and the Doll's House (right), looking east. VM001.14.355.
	Photograph. Depicts the Green Dragon cottage with an added widow's walk atop its southeastern wing, looking west. The Den can be seen at right. "March 1904." VM001.14.316.
	Photograph and negative. Depicts the Green Dragon cottage shortly after its construction, looking north. Anna Held can be seen watering the front yard. "1894." VM001.14.293.
	Photograph. Depicts the front porch of the Green Dragon cottage, looking north. A rocking chair can be seen in the foreground. VM001.14.283.
	Photograph (writing on back). Depicts two young girls standing beside the Green Dragon cottage, with Anna Held sticking out of a window, looking west. VM001.16.598.
	Photograph. Depicts Anna Held standing in front of the Green Dragon colony's front gate, looking north. VM001.22.66.
	Photograph. "The Green [dragon illustration] And The Landlady." Depicts Anna Held seated on a bench beside the Green Dragon cottage 's front porch, looking northeast. VM001.14.181.
	Photograph. Depicts the Green Dragon cottage and labelled front gate, looking northeast. VM001.14.170.
	Photograph. Depicts the Green Dragon cottage and its front gate, looking north. VM001.14.299.
	Photograph. Depicts Anna Held leaning on the ajar front Dutch door of the Green Dragon cottage, looking north. VM001.14.356.
	Photograph (2 copies). Depicts the front of the Green Dragon cottage, looking north. Anna Held is visible in the second-floor window.

VM001.14.297.
Photographs (2). Copy of above and VM001.14.293.
Photograph. Depicts the front of the Green Dragon cottage and front
gate, with a flagpole visible atop its roof, looking north. VM001.22.10.
Photograph. Depicts a close-up of the Green Dragon cottage, looking
northwest. An unidentified cottage can be seen at left. VM001.22.07.
Photograph. Depicts the Green Dragon cottage from afar without any
other cottages surrounding it, looking east. VM001.22.09.
Photograph. Depicts the front of the Green Dragon cottage and front
gate, looking north. The fence at left is crooked. "1904." VM001.22.08.
Illustration (pencil & ink). By Bertha Jacques. Depicts the front of the
Green Dragon cottage and a nearby cottage & tree. "1904."
VM001.14.303.
Photograph. Depicts the front of the Green Dragon cottage, looking
north. Anna Held and an unidentified woman can be seen seated in
front of the porch. "1909." VM001.14.291.
Photograph. Depicts the front of the Green Dragon cottage, looking
north. VM001.14.304.
Photograph. Depicts the front of the Green Dragon cottage, looking
north. A woman, young girl, and older boy can be seen on the porch.
VM001.14.301.
Photograph (2 copies). Depicts the front of the Green Dragon cottage
and the front gate, looking north. A woman, an older boy and young girl
(same as in above) can be seen. VM001.14.305.
Photograph. Depicts the front gate of the Green Dragon cottage, with
the cottage just behind it, looking northeast. VM001.14.295.
Photograph. Depicts the front of the Green Dragon cottage with an
extended southeast wing with a balcony, looking northeast.
VM001.14.318.
Photograph (4 copies). Depicts the front of the Green Dragon cottage
and front gate, looking north. Anna Held can be seen hosing the front
lawn. A young boy is seen stepping on a shovel in front of the fence.
"ca.1900." VM001.14.275.
Painting (based on above photo). By D. Cutchin. Depicts the front of the
Green Dragon cottage and front gate, looking north. "October 29, 1999."
Photograph. Depicts various cottages from the corner of Prospect St
and Ivanhoe Ave, looking east. Breakers and the Green Dragon cottage
can be seen in the distance. Duplicate of VM001.14.275 on reverse.
"1898."
Photograph. Depicts Anna Held hanging laundry to dry on the side of
the Green Dragon cottage, looking west. A hitched donkey, a seated doll,
and the Den can be seen. Duplicate of VM001.14.275 on reverse.
VM001.14.296.
Photograph. Depicts the front of the Green Dragon cottage and front
fence from Prospect St, looking north. A barrel can be seen by the gate.
 Tence it offit i tospece se, tooking not the A barrer can be seen by the gate.

Photograph. Depicts the front of the Green Dragon cottage and front fence from Prospect St, looking north.
Photograph. Depicts Anna Held and an unidentified woman standing in the gate in front of the Green Dragon cottage, looking north. VM001.14.174.
Photograph. Depicts the front gate of the Green Dragon cottage and its southeast wing, looking northeast. VM001.14.302.
Photograph. Depicts two unidentified women standing beside the Green Dragon cottage, looking northwest. VM001.14.169.
Photograph. Depicts a woman in a kimono and a young girl standing outside the southeast wing of the Green Dragon cottage, looking northwest. VM001.14.180.
Photograph. Depicts a woman in a kimono in the front door of the Green Dragon cottage looking at a young girl on the porch (both same as above), looking east. VM001.14.172.
Photograph (2 copies). Depicts Anna Held in the front door of the Green Dragon cottage holding the hand of a little girl on the porch, identified as Katherine Stuart, looking east. VM001.14.187.
Photograph. Depicts Anna Held reading a book by the fireplace in the interior of the Green Dragon cottage, looking southeast. A doll can be seen seated beside her (either Olive Hap or Olive Mishap). Duplicate of VM001.14.296.
Photograph. Depicts the living room and music room of the Green Dragon cottage, looking southeast. The fireplace and spinning wheel can be seen at left. VM001.14.223.
Photograph. Depicts the interior staircase and front door of the Green Dragon cottage, looking southwest. VM001.14.228.
Photograph. Depicts the Green Dragon cottage music room from the living room, looking southeast. VM001.14.227.
Photograph (2 copies). Depicts the fireplace and surround in the Green Dragon cottage, looking east. A rattan chair can be seen at right. VM001.14.225.
Photograph. Depicts Anna Held sitting with a doll (either Olive Hap or Olive Mishap) beside the fireplace in the Green Dragon cottage.
Photograph (2 copies). Depicts Anna Held seated at the piano in the music room of the Green Dragon cottage.
Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts Anna Held standing behind the fence in front of the Green Dragon cottage.
Photograph (2 copies). Depicts two women seated beside the porch, and three children atop the roof of the Den, looking southeast. Children identified, from left, as Joshua Baily Jr., Albert Baily Jr., and Dorothy

	Watrous (later Dorothy McCulloch). Women identified, from left, as "Mrs. Stuart" (possibly Katherine Stuart) and Sara Williams. "January 10, 1903." VM001.14.176.
	Photograph. Depicts a woman seated on the porch of the Den, looking northeast. ca. 1910s. VM001.14.336.
	Photograph. Depicts three cottages, looking northwest. From left, they are the Green Dragon cottage, the Den, and the Barracks. VM001.14.231.
	Photograph. Depicts Anna Held and a woman seated on the Den's porch, looking northeast. "ca. 1904." VM001.14.286.
	Photograph (2 copies, one colorized). Depicts three women and two toddler-aged girls posing variously on the porch of the Den, looking east. "1902." VM001.14.273 & VM001.14.177.
	Photograph. Depicts a bed in the Den. A window and nightstand can be seen at right. "1902." VM001.14.222.
	Photograph. Depicts the fireplace of the Den. A rocking chair can be seen at right. ca.1900s. VM001.14.235.
	Photograph. Depicts a woman in overalls standing beside the Den's front door, looking west. ca. 1940s. VM001.14.270.
	Photograph. Depicts three women and a toddler-aged girl seated in the patio beside the Den, looking northwest. ca. 1940s. VM001.14.271.
	Photograph. Depicts Florence Wishazt and another woman toasting in front of the Den's fireplace. ca. 1940s. VM001.14.255.
	Photograph. Depicts two young boys seated in the same chair in the patio beside the Den, looking west. ca.1940s. July 28, 1941. VM001.14.217.
	Photograph. Depicts the mantelshelf above the fireplace of the Den. ca. 1940s. VM001.14.218.
	Photograph. Depicts two women and four men, one dressed in a military uniform, seated beside the fireplace in the Den. "1942." VM001.14.256.
	Photograph. Depicts Florence Wishazt seated in front of the Den's front door, looking west. March 4, 1941. VM001.14.272.
	Photograph (colorized). Depicts Harriet Wishazt standing beside the Den's front door, looking west. "ca. 1940." VM001.14.269.
	Photograph. Depicts Harriet Wishazt seated beside the fireplace of the Den. "1942." VM001.14.258.
	Photograph. Depicts a woman (identified on reverse as "Miss William") writing on a piece of paper inside the Den. "1902." VM001.14.178.
Cottage Photographs: Studio / Dolly Varden / Shag	
, 3	Photograph. Depicts the Studio, looking southeast. After 1906. VM001.14.323.

Photograph. Depicts a young girl standing some distance in front of the Studio, looking southeast. After 1906. VM001.14.179.
Photograph. Depicts a young girl standing some distance from the Studio, looking southwest. After 1906. VM001.14.307.
Photograph. Depicts several people gathered beside the Studio, looking southeast. A sign identifying the cottage as "The Shag" can be seen. Jack O' Lantern can also be seen in the background. After 1906. VM001.14.285.
Photograph (color). Depicts the Dolly Varden's eastern porch, with the door covered by plywood, looking west. ca. 1990s. VM001.14.212. Photograph (color). Depicts the Dolly Varden's western porch, with windows covered by plywood and anti-trespassing signage, looking southeast. ca. 1990s. VM001.14.207.
Photograph (color). Depicts a truck loaded with fencing, with the Dolly Varden visible in the background, looking south. Photo taken shortly before demolition. July 1991. VM001.21.012.
Photograph (color, same sleeve as above). Depicts the Dolly Varden's eastern porch covered in vines and a "No Trespassing" sign, looking south. Photo taken shortly before demolition. July 1991. VM001.21.27.
Photograph (color, same sleeve as above, 2 copies). Depicts the Dolly Varden from Coast Blvd, with several "No Trespassing" signs visible, looking southwest. Photo taken shortly before demolition. July 1991. VM001.21.25.
Photograph (color, same sleeve as above). Depicts the Dolly Varden's eastern porch with a "No Parking" sign in the foreground, looking west. Photo taken shortly before demolition. July 1991. VM001.21.26.
Photograph (on scrapbook page). Depicts the Outlook, looking west. Handwriting on page reads "East or West Home is best." Red algae also mounted on the page. "February 1899." VM001.14.331.
Photograph (formerly same sleeve as above). Depicts the Outlook, looking southeast. "February 1899."
Photograph (photocopy). Depicts the Outlook, looking southeast. "1899."
Photograph (photocopy, same sleeve as above). Depicts three men and a woman standing beside the Outlook, looking west. The man at left is identified as Reverend "Cape Phil." "1899."
Photograph (photocopy, same sleeve as above). Caption: "Your bed." Depicts a bed and a chair beside the fireplace of the Outlook. "1899."
Photograph (photocopy, same sleeve as above). Depicts a bed hanging from chains in the Outlook. "1899."
Photograph (photocopy, same sleeve as above). Depicts the dining table in the Outlook. "1899."

looking south. Photo taken shortly before demolition. July 1991. VM001.21.16.
 Photograph (color, same sleeve as above). Depicts the Gables from Coast Blvd, with a truck visible in the foreground, looking southeast. Photo taken shortly before demolition. July 1991. VM001.21.009. Photograph (color, same sleeve as above, 2 copies). Depicts the Gables' eastern side from the Colony's premises, looking west. Photo taken shortly before demolition. July 1991. VM001.21.008. Photograph (color, same sleeve as above, 2 copies). Depicts the Gables from Coast Blvd with a shipping container in the foreground, looking southwest. Photo taken shortly before demolition. July 1991. VM001.21.007.
Photograph. Depicts the front walkway and veranda of the Wigwam. A man can be seen reading while seated on the veranda. A sign identifying the cottage is also visible. VM001.14.328.
Photograph. Depicts the Wigwam from some distance away. A man can be seen seated on the veranda, and no other neighboring structures are visible. VM001.14.327.
Photograph. Depicts the interior of the Wigwam, with two chairs and a table visible. VM001.14.335.
Photograph. Depicts a young girl standing on a porch beside the Wigwam. The hipped roof is notably missing, replaced by a flat roof. "1902." VM001.14.313.
Photograph. Depicts the Wigwam in deep shadow, with the shadow of the photographer visible. VM001.14.312.
 Photograph. Depicts the Green Dragon Colony from Goldfish Point, with several people in the foreground, looking west. The cottages, from left to right, are the Barracks, Gables, and the Barn. "1904." VM001.14.280. Photograph with negative. Depicts the Green Dragon Colony from Goldfish Point, looking west. The cottages, from left to right, are the Dolls House, the Ark, the Green Dragon cottage, the Den, the Barracks, the Gables, and the Barn. ca. 1904. VM001.14.311. Photograph. Depicts the Green Dragon Colony from Goldfish Point, looking west. The cottages, from left to right, are three small unidentified cottages or sheds, the Green Dragon cottage, an unidentified cottage (possibly Green Dragon Hall or the Tent), the Barracks, the Gables, and the Barn. ca. 1902. Photograph and negative. Depicts the Barn from Coast Blvd, looking

	south. The Jack O' Lantern can be seen in the background. ca. 1902– 1908. VM001.14.333.
	Photograph and negative. Depicts three cottages and a cliffside from Goldfish Point, looking southwest. The cottages, from left to right, are an unidentified cottage, Jack O' Lantern, and the Barn. 1906-1908. VM001.14.332.
	Photograph. Depicts the Barn from Coast Blvd, looking southeast. A woman and a dog can be seen in the foreground. 1904-1908. VM001.14.190.
	Photograph (color). Depicts Jack O' Lantern (left) and East Cliff (center) from Coast Blvd, looking southwest. VM001.14.209.
	Photograph (color, 2 copies). Depicts, from left to right, the garages, the Gables, and East Cliff in the foreground from Coast Blvd, looking southeast. Photo taken shortly before demolition. July 1991. VM001.21.24.
	Photograph (color, same sleeve as above). Depicts a truck and a man standing on Coast Blvd in front of East Cliff, looking south. Photo taken shortly before demolition. July 1991. VM001.21.011.
	Photograph (color, same sleeve as above, 2 copies). Depicts a man standing on Coast Blvd in front of East Cliff, looking south. An excavator bucket can be seen in the foreground. Photo taken shortly before demolition. July 1991. VM001.21.002.
	Photograph (color). Depicts the roof of East Cliff, looking northeast towards La Jolla Shores. "May 1990."
Cottage Photographs: The Ark	
	Photograph. Depicts three cottages on the hillside across Coast Blvd, looking southwest. The Ark can be seen at the far right. "1904." VM001.14.279.
	Photograph. Depicts Anna Held and Max Heinrich posing in front of the Ark shortly after their marriage. ca. 1903.
	Photograph (2 copies). Depicts the Ark with a small rowboat beside it, looking northwest. The Gables can be seen in the background.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts the Green Dragon Colony and Coast Blvd from Goldfish Point, looking northwest. The cottages from left to right are the Ark, Wahnfried, and the Gables. VM001.14.246.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts the Ark prior to the addition of the Doll House, looking northwest. ca. 1903. VM001.14.252.
	Photograph (2 copies). Depicts the Ark and the Doll House, looking northwest. The Gables can be seen in the background. VM001.14.247.
	Photograph. Depicts the interior of the boat portion of the Ark full of dining tables and chairs, looking northeast. "1903-1904." VM001.14.250.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts the Ark's western façade

	and the Doll House, looking east. VM001.14.330.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts the Ark's western façade, looking east. VM001.14.245.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts the Ark, looking west. Wahnfried can be seen in the background. VM001.14.248.
	Photograph. Depicts two women peeking out of the portholes in the Ark, looking west. VM001.22.01.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts the Green Dragon colony and the ocean, looking northwest. The Ark, the Gables, and a small sailing vessel can be seen. VM001.14.329.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts the Ark and the Doll House, looking northwest. The Gables can be seen at right. "1904." VM001.14.183.
	Photograph (2 copies). Depicts the bow of the Ark, looking south. "1909." VM001.14.244.
	Photograph (2 copies). Depicts two women and a man atop the balcony of the Ark, looking northwest. Wahnfried and the Gables are also visible. "1911." VM001.14.242.
	Photograph. Depicts the bow of the Ark after its reconstruction following its destruction by a fire. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , August 14, 1980." VM001.14.241.
	Illustration (ink, with writing). By Bertha Jaques. Depicts the Ark and a woman, likely Anna Held, walking towards the cottage. 1904.
Cottage Photographs: Wahnfried	
	Photograph. Depicts a woman and an older man standing in front of Wahnfried's front walkway, looking northeast. A sign reading "Green Dragon Arts and Crafts Shop" and featuring a dragon illustration can be seen on the cottage. VM001.14.188.
	 Photograph (colorized). Depicts a young girl, identified as Alice Lindstrom, holding flowers and posing on Wahnfried's balcony beside a sign reading "Green Dragon Arts and Crafts Shop" and featuring a dragon illustration, looking northeast. VM001.14.182. Photograph. Depicts Wahnfried's front entrance before the addition of the balcony, looking east. VM001.14.292.
	Photograph. Depicts Wahnfried's fireplace, with Anna Held seated beside it, holding a handkerchief. VM001.22.56.
	Photograph (2 copies). Depicts the spiral staircase and grand piano in Wahnfried's living room. VM001.14.224.
	Photograph. Depicts three women beside the fireplace in Wahnfried's living room. The grand piano can be seen at right. VM001.14.257.
	Photograph. Depicts Wahnfried's living room, with fireplace and grand piano both visible. VM001.14.261.
	Photograph. Depicts Wahnfried's fireplace surrounded by dining tables;

	taken when the cottage became a Chart House restaurant. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , March 10, 1994."
	Photograph (3 copies). Depicts Wahnfried's fireplace, with a woman seated beside it and facing the camera. VM001.14.185 & VM001.14.226. Photograph. Depicts the entire first floor of Wahnfried from the
	fireplace. VM001.14.262.
	Photograph. Depicts Wahnfried's grand piano, spiral staircase, and living room from the fireplace. VM001.14.266.
	Photograph. Depicts Wahnfried's fireplace and an open wall leading to the backyard. VM001.14.230.
	Photograph. Depicts a woman leaning on a table beside Wahnfried's fireplace.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts Anna Held seated beside Wahnfried's fireplace.
Cottage Photographs: Jack O' Lantern	
	Photograph. Depicts Jack O' Lantern from Coast Blvd, looking south. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , July 30, 1981." VM001.14.193.
	Photograph (color). Depicts Jack O' Lantern from Coast Blvd, looking southwest. VM001.14.208.
	Photograph (color, 2 copies). Depicts Jack O' Lantern from Coast Blvd with boarded-up windows, looking southwest. An overgrown East Cliff can be seen at right. Photo taken shortly before demolition. July 1991. VM001.21.19.
	Photograph (color, attached to above). Depicts Jack O' Lantern from Coast Blvd, looking southwest. The Gables can be seen at left. Photo taken shortly before demolition. July 1991. VM001.21.22.
	Photograph (color, attached to above). Depicts Jack O' Lantern from Coast Blvd, looking west. Photo taken shortly before demolition. July 1991. VM001.21.23.
	Photograph (color, same sleeve as above, 2 copies). Depicts Jack O' Lantern's eastern side and chimney, looking northwest. Photo taken shortly before demolition. July 1991. VM001.21.001.
Cottage Photographs: Misc. Interiors	
	Photograph. Depicts an unidentified living room with fireplace and bookshelf at left.
	Photograph. Depicts a woman identified by caption as "Mrs. Kerckoff" leaning inside a half open Dutch door.
	Photograph. Depicts a stone fireplace with a mound of pine tree branches stacked in front of it. VM001.22.04.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts an older woman, possibly Anna Held, sitting back in a lounge chair.

	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts a large stone fireplace purportedly inside the "Mt. Woodson Farm" belonging to Amy Strong, and home to Anna Held. "1915." VM001.22.03.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts a brick fireplace with a
	stone surround. A small doll can be seen on the mantelshelf.
	VM001.14.232.
	Photograph. Depicts a rough-hewn stone fireplace, with a rocking chair at left. VM001.14.233.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above, handwritten letter on reverse).
	Depicts a cobblestone fireplace, a cushioned chair, a radio, and a hanging bed. ca. 1930s. VM001.14.264.
	Photograph. Depicts a cabinet beside a cobblestone fireplace surround. VM001.14.234.
	Photograph. Depicts a writing desk in a small room with walls full of portraits and other decorations. VM001.14.231.
	Photograph. Depicts a living room with a couch and cast-iron fireplace. VM001.14.263.
	Photograph. Depicts a living room with several chairs and a writing
	desk. Cottage identified by caption as "The Wayside." VM001.14.259.
	Photograph. Depicts a living room turned into a shop, full of various
	pottery and baskets. The fireplace can be seen at left, along with an
	writing on a beam on the ceiling: "May each tomorrow always be the happy echo of a glad today." VM001.14.204.
	Photograph (2 copies). Depicts a living room turned into a shop, full of
	various pottery and baskets (same as above, but different angle). A pile of baskets can be seen at right. VM001.14.265.
	Photograph. Depicts a living room turned into a shop, full of various pottery and baskets (same as above, but slightly different angle). A pile of baskets can be seen at right. "ca. 1919." VM001.14.267.
	Photograph (photocopy). Depicts a living room turned into a shop, full of various pottery and baskets (same shop and angle as above but taken at different time).
Cottage	
Photographs:	
Misc. Exteriors	
	Photograph (panoramic, with caption). Depicts various cottages from
	the corner of Prospect Pl and Exchange Pl, looking north. The Marguerite/the Idler, the Glencoe Apartments, portions of the Green
	Dragon cottage and the Ark, the Tyrolian Colony, and the Cary Crest are
	visible. "1906." VM001.14.308.
	Photograph. Depicts several cottages surrounded by trees and a dirt road.
	Photograph. Depicts the Green Dragon Colony from Prospect St, looking
	northwest. A sign reading "The Green Dragon Camp" can be seen atop
	an erected log, and a tent-like cottage (possibly the Tent) can be seen

	along the fance "as 1002" VM001 14 207"
	along the fence. "ca. 1903." VM001.14.287." Photograph. Depicts a bench in front of a chicken coop, looking west.
	The Green Dragon cottage can be seen at right. VM001.14.322.
	Photograph. Depicts a man and a woman seated in a latticework booth somewhere on the Green Dragon Colony's premises. VM001.14.274.
	Photograph. Depicts the Green Dragon Colony and Coast Blvd from Goldfish Point, looking northwest. From left to right, the cottages are the Ark, Wahnfried, the Gables, and East Cliff. "1920."
	Photograph. Depicts the Green Dragon Colony from Goldfish Point, looking northeast. From left to right, the cottages are the Doll House, the Ark, Wahnfried, the Gables, and the Barn. "1906." VM001.14.243.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above, writing on reverse). Depicts the Green Dragon Colony from the waters just off Goldfish Point, looking southwest. From left to right, the cottages are the Ark and the Gables. 1903. VM001.14.306.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts the Green Dragon Colony from Prospect St, looking northeast. The Green Dragon cottage can be seen at left, and the Ark at right. VM001.14.325.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts Anna Held in a hammock in front of the Green Dragon cottage, looking north.
	Photograph (panoramic). Depicts the Green Dragon Colony from Goldfish Point, looking northwest. From left to right, the cottages are the Ark, Wahnfried, the Gables, and the Barn. 1904-1908. VM001.14.249.
	Photograph. Depicts several men mowing the grass on a plot of land just across the street from the Green Dragon Colony. From left to right, the cottages visible are the Green Dragon cottage, the Barracks, possibly the Tent, and the Ark.
	Photograph. Depicts the front porch and walkway to an unidentified cottage with a hipped roof. VM001.14.203.
	Photograph. Depicts the front gate of the Green Dragon Colony from Prospect St, with a sign reading "Green Dragon" and a lantern atop the gate. Other signs reading "Inn" and "Dining Room" can be seen. "June 30, 1991." VM001.14.288.
	Photograph. Depicts the front gate of the Green Dragon Colony from Prospect St, with a sign reading "Green Dragon" and a lantern atop the gate. A sign reading "Inn" can be seen. VM001.14.205.
	Photograph. Depicts a cottage with a gabled roof part of the Green Dragon Jr. VM001.22.44.
Ephemera	
	Small green booklet (6 copies, 1 photocopy). "The Green Dragon Camp; La Jolla, California." Re: Advertises the Green Dragon Colony by outlining the philosophy of the Colony, giving biographical information about Anna Held, and describing the Colony. ca. 1904-1912.
	Gray booklet (2 copies). "The Green Dragon Camp; La Jolla, California."

	Re: Same text as above. ca. 1904-1912.
	 Green booklet (2 copies, with photograph). "The Green Dragon; La Jolla ~ California." Re: Reprinted article from the <i>San Francisco Chronicle</i> (December 22, 1901) going over the history of the colony, short biography of Anna Held, and rental rates for the Green Dragon cottage, the Barn, the Den, the Outlook, the Studio, and the Tent. 1902. Marbled green booklet (with 2 photographs and photocopy). "The Green Dragon." Re: Same text as above, but with different photographs and with rates for the Green Dragon cottage, the Barn, the Ark, the Den,
	the Wigwam, the Tent, the Studio, the Outlook, and the Gables. 1903.
	Mock check. From Anna Held, made out to the Hyman family for 20,000 Blessings. <i>The Bank of Good Cheer: Pudding Lane Branch</i> . January 1, 1907.
	Ticket. "Admit One to Wahnfried." April 8, 1909.
	Guestbook page (photocopy). Features entry by Anna Held, reading "Memory is the only Paradise out of which we cannot be driven," written in both English and German. <i>Green Dragon Inn.</i> August 16, 1935.
	Envelope. Addressed to Anna Held, with a stamp advertising the 1903 World's Fair. February 5-9, 1900.
	Pamphlet (2 copies). "The Green Dragon, La Jolla Park, Cal." Re: Relates the story of the marriage of Anna Held and Max Heinrich through metaphor. Pamphlets possibly handed out at the wedding. 1904.
	Card (2 copies, with photograph). "The Green Dragon." Includes rental rates for six cottages, including the Green Dragon cottage, the Den, the Outlook, the Studio, the Barn, and the Tent. 1902-1903.
	Letter (blank). "Outlook Cottage." Letterhead features a photo of said cottage, looking east, along with an excerpt from John Greenleaf Whittier's "The Tent on the Beach" poem. ca. 1900.
	Pamphlet (with 2 photographs). "Gerard & Sands; American and European Handicrafts." Belonging to antique shop that later opened in either the Gables or the Barracks. ca. 1950s-1960s.
	Bookplates (12 copies), envelope, and notice card. Bookplates read "The Green Dragon" and feature an illustration of Anna Held and her initials. <i>Frye & Smith, Ltd., Printers</i> . Card notifies receiver that the 100 bookplates ordered were missing. December 1941.
Anna Held: Photographs	
	Photograph. Depicts an elderly Anna Held seated in front of a dresser holding up knitting needles and a white knitted fabric. ca. 1940s. VM001.22.75.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts an elderly Anna Held seated beside a large, windowed door to a room with an upright piano. ca. 1940s. VM001.22.76.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts an elderly Anna Held seated at a desk and writing. ca. 1940s. VM001.22.74.

Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts an elderly Anna Held seated in a wheelchair in a park, holding the hand of another woman. ca. 1940s. VM001.22.77.
Photograph (2 copies). Depicts an elderly Anna Held seated in front of a bookshelf holding a doll. VM001.22.70.
Photograph (3 copies). Depicts an elderly Anna Held knitting on a sofa. Writing on one copy's margin reads "To my precious Jane Easton." Signed "Tante Heinrich" on reverse. "1937." VM001.22.69.
Photograph (mounted with copy of above). Depicts Anna Held seated on a porch. RG001.15.031
Photograph (5 copies). Depicts an elderly Anna Held seated on a sofa looking out a window. Writing on margin and reverse reads: "With Cozella's love." VM001.22.68.
Photograph. Depicts a young boy spraying Anna Held with a hose in front of a cottage part of the Green Dragon Jr. VM001.22.45.
Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts a soaking-wet Anna Held standing on a dirt road, likely taken in the aftermath of the above photo. VM001.22.63.
Photograph. Depicts an elderly Anna Held seated at a table with two of her dolls on the table. VM001.22.43.
Photograph. Depicts an elderly Anna Held seated on a floral pattern couch with a doll. VM001.22.67.
Photograph. Depicts an older Anna Held leaning on a porch banister and looking towards the camera outside a cottage (possibly same as in VM001.22.44).
Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts an older Anna Held (photo taken same time as above) leaning on a porch banister facing away from the camera.
Photograph. Depicts a coastal cliffside from a cottage part of the Green Dragon Jr. (same as in VM001.22.45).
Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts an elderly Anna Held seated on an outdoor deck in a coniferous forest with a stack of books. Writing on reverse reads: "My dear Alice Klauber with love of Tante Heinrich. [Cuyamaca?] Summer 1932."
Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts a wooden cottage with a gabled roof in a forested area. Writing on reverse reads: "Miss Held's (Mrs. Heinrich) country place in Julian" "September 25, 1930."
Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts an elderly Anna Held seated at a desk.
Photograph (associated with above). Depicts a complex of cottages part of the Green Dragon Jr., looking towards the shore.
Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts Anna Held seated on a bench in front of the Green Dragon cottage, looking northeast. "1905."
 Envelope (same sleeve as above, formerly contained above 6 photos). "5 pictures of Anna Held given by Chapman Grant." "December 12,

 10/1
1961.
Card (same sleeve as above). Contains descriptions of 4 of the above
photos written by Chapman Grant. "December 12, 1961."
Photograph. Depicts Anna Held dressed in black, wearing a crucifix
necklace, and with her hands in her pockets in front of her cottage on
Front St. "ca. 1923." VM001.22.51.
Photograph (mounted with and taken at the same time as above).
Depicts Anna Held in the same outfit as above, but with an additional
sweater over top and a hat. Writing on reverse reads: "My new Liberty
frock & sweater! 55 dollar duty so you may know it is swell. I did not
have to pay it." "ca. 1923" VM001.22.57.
Photograph (mounted with and taken at the same time as above).
Depicts Anna Held in the same outfit as above but facing to the side.
Writing on reverse reads: "Front St. house, Anna H. rented from Aunt
Amy Strong, circa 1923." RG001.15.012.
Photograph. Depicts Anna Held seated on a rowboat with a log cabin in
the background. VM001.22.31.
Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts Anna Held posing beside a
fruiting banana tree. "ca. 1900." VM001.22.50.
Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts a young Anna Held seated
at a desk and writing with a quill. VM001.22.28.
Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts Anna Held silhouetted in
profile while seated on a porch. VM001.14.253.
Photograph. Depicts an elderly Anna Held seated by a fireplace. Writing
on reverse reads: "In London." ca. 1940s. VM001.22.30.
Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts an elderly Anna Held
seated on a sofa and knitting. RG001.15.024.
Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts an elderly Anna Held
seated on a chair beside a tabletop Christmas tree. Writing on reverse
reads: "1941 England." RG001.15.011.
Photograph. Depicts Anna Held seated outside working a butter churn
while at Amy Strong's Mt. Woodson farm. RG001.15.013.
Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts an elderly Anna Held
wearing a trench coat and opening a door. Writing on reverse reads:
"Going to see Jack! It is out of doors! Would you believe it is a swell
house in London." ca. 1941. VM001.22.32.
Photograph (3 copies). Depicts an elderly Anna Held seated on a chair
in Dorothy Palmer's flat in 10 Oakley Gardens, London. Writing on
margin reads: "London Her last picture." "August 1, 1941."
VM001.22.34.
Photograph (mounted with copy of above, photocopy). Depicts the
Green Dragon Colony from Goldfish Point with handwriting on the
margin. "August 30, 1909."
Photograph. Depicts Anna Held seated on a trunk and holding a book.
 Writing on reverse reads: "With love from Anna Held Heinrich, La Jolla

	1 4040 #330404 44 0 40
	Jan. 1912." VM001.14.268.
	Photograph. Depicts Anna Held leaning on a set of Dutch doors in the Green Dragon Colony. VM00114.173.
	Photographs (3, photo strip, same sleeve as above). Studio portraits of a middle-aged Anna Held from different angles.
	Photograph (2 copies, one same sleeve as above). Depicts Anna Held on a skyscraper rooftop wearing an ornate blouse.
	Photograph. Depicts Anna Held seated at a piano wearing the same blouse as above.
Anna Held: Documents	
	Newspaper article. No headline, first sentence: "Fourteen miles north of San Diego" Original headline: "The Green Dragon; One of San Diego's Show Places." <i>San Francisco Chronicle</i> . December 22, 1901. Original in RG005.58.02.
	Newspaper article (2 copies). "Max Heinrich Is To Marry Miss Anna Held At the Sign of the Green Dragon; Song Is Overture To Romance Of Artists; Hostess of Noted Hostelry Charmed by Melody, Finds Its Source, and Later Her Guest Becomes Her Fiancé." <i>Los Angeles Examiner</i> . "October 6," 1904.
	Newspaper article (4 photographs, 2 illustrations, photocopy). "Romantic Love Story of a Famous Chicago Singer; How He Wed the Remarkable Mistress of the Green Dragon to whom He Proposed the day after He Met Her." Re: Marriage of Anna Held and Max Heinrich. "Omaha Daily Bee, November 20, 1904." Original in RG005.58.02.
	Newspaper article. "Musical Marriage, Heinrich-Held; The Bridegroom- Composer Supplemented the Ceremony by a Piano Recital – Wedding Date Hastened Unconventionally – Studio at La Jolla." <i>San Diego Union</i> . "October 12," 1904.
	Newspaper article (2 copies, 2 photos). "Mrs. Heinrich, Hubbard to Sail, Going to Germany; May Not Return." Re: Havrah Hubbard, Ellen Terry, Henry Irving, & Adolf Hitler. "February 24," 1938.
	Newspaper article (2 copies, 1 photo). "Kindergarten Founder Sails On Forty-Fourth Voyage; Memories Her Treasures." Re: Article largely identical to above. <i>Los Angeles Times</i> . "March 21," 1938.
	Packet (typed, 4 photographs). "Tante Heinrich." Re: Biography of Anna Held written by Fannie King, granddaughter of Ulysses S. Grant Jr. January 2, 1934.
	Newspaper article (5 copies). "Death of Madame Heinrich Told Here." La Jolla Journal. "December 18, 1941."
	Newspaper article (5 copies, obituary). "Mrs. Max Heinrich." "San Diego Union, December 16, 1941."
	Newspaper article (attached to one copy of above). "Green Dragon Founder Dies in London." " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , December 1941."
	Document (typed). "The Closing Chapter" by Dorothy Palmer. Re:

	Information regarding Anna Held's time in Europe from 1938 to the end of her life in 1941. December 2, 1944.
	Document (handwritten, by Mrs. Charles P. Filson). "History of the Green Dragon Camp and Its Mistress." ca. 1904-1906.
Dolls: Photographs	
	Photograph. Depicts Anna Held reading to 5 dolls on a bench: from left to right, Olive Mishap or Olive Hap, Jack, George, Mother Hubbard, and Phyllis. Writing on reverse reads: "The Mistress of the Green Dragon & her family." VM001.14.324.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts Anna Held seated in front of a tent with a kitten in her lap. Two dolls, one being Olive Hap or Olive Mishap and Jack are seated beside her. RG001.15.023.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts two dolls, Olive Hap or Olive Mishap and Jack, seated on a wooden bench along with two cats. RG001.15.034.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts a family on a picnic with two dolls. Writing on reverse reads: "My Chauffer & his family." RG001.15.022.
	Photograph (2 copies, with caption). Depicts five dolls seated on an outdoor bench, from left to right, Olive Mishap or Olive Hap, Jack, Mother Hubbard, George, and Phyllis. VM001.14.319.
	Photograph (2, copies on scrapbook page). Depicts two women beside a table, with Olive Hap and two kittens seated on the table. Writing on margin reads: "Olive Haps [sic]. Kittens { Tilly Price, Sir Mulberry Hawk vulgo Boy and Helena Chlapowska. And likewise the kittens' Aunt Joe." Also featured is a transcription of a writing in the Den above Helena Modjeska's bed and a quote from Lila J. Howell. September 11, 1902 - May 7, 1903. RG001.15.040.
	Photograph (attached to reverse of above). Depicts Anna Held seated with another woman on the eastern footsteps of the Green Dragon cottage. Writing on the rest of the page contains a prose poem by Bertha D. Knobe about the Green Dragon Colony and Anna Held. August 14, 1902. RG001.15.038.
	Photograph. Depicts Anna Held seated in front of a cobblestone fireplace with two dolls, one being Olive Hap or Olive Mishap. "1909." RG001.15.019.
	Photograph. Depicts four dolls – three girls, one boy – sitting on doorsteps. "July 1945."
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts the same dolls as above sitting in a row against a wall. "July 1945."
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts two baby dolls, one appearing to be asleep, seated on a cushion. "February 1929."
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts a boy doll wearing knitted clothing and leaning on a wall.

	Photograph (associated with above). Depicts an elderly Anna Held and another woman seated at a small dining table with two dolls and knitting equipment. Writing on reverse reads: "Sister Kate knitting stocking for the dolls." "1924."
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts an elderly Anna Held seated on an outdoor porch with a doll on her lap. The La Jolla coastline can be seen in the background. RG001.15.017.
Dolls: Documents	
	Document (5 pages, 2 copies). "History of Olive Haps By Anna Held Heinrich." Also includes history of Jack. After 1909.
	Magazine article. "Anna Held's Baby; Interesting Guest Said To Have Visited Modjeska Recently." Re: Helena Modjeska and Olive Hap or Olive Mishap. August 3, 1902. Original in RG005.58.02.
	Notes (handwritten). "List of clothes: Olive Haps."
	Notes (handwritten). "List of Other Olive Accessions."
People: Photographs	
	Photograph. Depicts Anna Held and her sister Greta Held standing in front of a building. Writing on front reads "Two Sisters." VM001.22.54.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Studio portrait of a young Greta Held. VM001.22.55.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts Anna Held standing between two young men in front of an urban building.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts Anna Held seated with her arm around a young man on the porch of Green Dragon Jr., looking north. Writing on reverse reads: "Scarjutta'[?] my latest addition." RG001.15.021.
	Photograph. Depicts Anna Held, John Doane and another woman posing together on the porch of Green Dragon Jr., looking north. VM001.22.46.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts John Doane leaning on the cottage on the porch of Green Dragon Jr., looking north. VM001.22.47.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts Anna Held, John Doane, three boys, and a dog on the beach at La Jolla Shores, looking northeast. ca. 1912-1916. RG005.15.016.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts Anna Held and John Doane posing on the beach at La Jolla Shores, looking northeast. ca. 1912-1916.VM001.22.60.
	Photograph. Depicts John Doane and Anna Held sunbathing on a beach, looking inland. VM001.22.48.
	Photograph. Depicts Rose Hartwick Thorpe and Anna Held seated around a small table on a porch. VM001.14.276.
	Photograph. Depicts Rose Hartwick Thorpe and Anna held seated around a small table on a porch with four women standing behind them. RG001.15.015.

Photograph. Depicts Anna Held posing beside a fruiting banana tree. "ca. 1900." Duplicate of VM001.22.50.
Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts Anna Held beside four children riding two donkeys.
Photograph. Depicts Anna Held seated along with four women and a girl on a cottage porch. VM00.22.37.
Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts an older man with a pocket watch standing in front of the same cottage as above. VM001.22.38.
Photograph. Depicts an elderly Anna Held with her arm around a young man with closed eyes. Writing on reverse reads: "The blind boy – Tom Marshall."
Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts Gertrude Held sitting in the courtyard of the Green Dragon Colony. "1906." RG001.15.028.
Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts an elderly Anna Held standing in front of a pergola. VM001.22.41.
Photograph. Depicts Anna Held and two other women standing behind the gate to the Green Dragon Colony, looking north. VM001.14.171.
Photograph (2 copies). Depicts Anna Held seated with Dorothy Palmer and Elsie Hobbs (formerly Elsie Palmer) in Palmer's London flat. "August 1, 1941." RG001.15.029, VM001.23.71.
Photographs (3). Depict Ellen Terry as Lady Macbeth and Anna Held as her maid servant. RG005.15.25, 026.
Photograph. Depicts a boy in a bucket hat, Anna Held, and Charles Wakefield Cadman standing on a dirt road. VM001.22.62.
Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts Anna Held and Paul Reese on the beach at La Jolla Shores, with a woman walking in the background. Writing on reverse reads: "Cozella & Paul Reese. Edith in the distance mad because she could not be in the picture." VM001.22.27.
Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts Anna Held being hugged by a man on the porch of the Green Dragon Jr. VM001.22.65.
Photograph (2 copies). Depicts a man identified as "Walley," Anna Held, and Charles Wakefield Cadman standing in front of shrubbery at Mt. Woodson. "1925." VM001.22.61, 73.
Photographs (2). Depict Anna Held and Georgia Ruth on the streets of Brussels. "1927-1928." VM001.22.77.
Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts Anna Held and John Doane on the streets of New York. Writing on margins reads: "We look as if we lost our last friend." "January 1924."
Photograph (same sleeve as above, 2 copies). Depicts Anna Held and John Doane standing in front of the Church of the Incarnation in New York. "January 1924." VM001.22.49.
Photograph (2 copies). Depicts an elderly Anna Held clutching the hand of a young man. Writing on reverse reads: "Svetel's son Walter, a lovely boy!" VM001.22.40.

Photograph (mounted with above). Depicts an elderly Anna Held and Ellen Terry standing in the doorway of Smallhythe Place, Terry's house. "1927."
Photograph (mounted with above). Depicts an elderly Anna Held seated on a couch beside a fireplace. ca. 1940s.
Photograph (mounted on reverse of above). Depicts Anna Held in a black dress and hat facing the side. Caption: "In the new liberty dress, 1933." Same photo as RG001.15.012.
Photograph (mounted with above). Depicts Anna Held seated with Dorothy Palmer and Elsie Hobbs (formerly Elsie Palmer) in Palmer's London flat. "August 1, 1941." Duplicate of RG001.15.029 & VM001.23.71.
Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts Greta Held in a dark dress standing outside Anna Held's rented house on 2124 Front St. December 15, 1927. VM001.22.53.
Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts Greta Held doing laundry in the backyard of Anna Held's rented house on 2124 Front St. "ca. 1923." VM001.22.52.
Photograph. Depicts Dorothy Palmer and an elderly Anna Held playing cards. ca. 1940s. VM001.22.42.
Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts a woman writing on a desk in one of the Green Dragon Colony cottages. VM001.14.186.
Photograph. Depicts Anna Held and John Doane seated on the doorsteps of the small cottage across the street from Ellen Terry's Smallhythe Place in England. RG001.15.008.
Photograph (mounted with above). Studio portrait of Anna Held and Ellen Terry as Nance Oldfield. ca. 1891. RG001.15.009.
Photograph (mounted with above). Depicts an elderly Ellen Terry and John Doane, and a large dog standing in the doorway of Smallhythe Place. ca. 1920s. RG001.15.010.
Photograph. Duplicate of RG001.15.009.
 Photograph (postcard, mounted with above). Depicts Ellen Terry in an elaborate dress being trailed by her granddaughter. "Summer 1927."
Painting (B&W print). Depicts John Singer Sargent's oil painting, <i>Ellen</i> <i>Terry as Lady Macbeth</i> . 1889.
Photograph. Depicts a woman posing with a bouquet of flowers on the Green Dragon Colony hillside, looking east. A cottage, possibly Gables, can be seen in the background. VM001.14.175.
Photograph. Depicts Max Heinrich in a coat and top hat. VM001.14.254. Photograph. Studio portrait of Max Heinrich seated. Writing on
photograph includes 3 measures of Schubert's "Faith in Spring" along with a message reading "To Mrs. Charles Easton in pleasant
remembrance of Max Heinrich. La Jolla, Cal. Sept. 1, 1905." VM001.14.187.
Photograph. Depicts three framed photos of Beatrice Harraden

	displayed above a copy of her novel, Ships That Pass In The Night.
	Photograph. Depicts eight women. The back row is identified as (L-R) Miriam North, an unidentified woman, Edna Wyman Baker, Julia
	Heinrich, and Mabel Macpherson. The front row is identified as (L-R) Helen Strout, Edith Heinrich, and Mrs. Ashfield."
	Photograph. Depicts Marion Ralston sitting on the upper deck of the Ark, looking east. A mock life ring can be seen at right.
	Photograph. Depicts a young boy holding a hat. Writing on reverse reads: "Little Sky[?], Son of Fanny Grant-Purdy, 4 yr. old, a darling child."
	Photograph. Studio portrait of Ernestine Schumann-Heink. Includes small text on reverse about Schumann-Heink. June 5, 1924.
People: Documents	
	Book excerpt. From <i>Memories and Impressions of Helena Modjeska: An</i> <i>Autobiography</i> (1910) by Helena Modjeska, pgs. 80-81. Re: The birth of her daughter, Marylka Modjeska.
	Book excerpt (2 copies). From <i>Steeplejack</i> Vol. 1 (1920) by James Gibboms Huneker. Re: Max Heinrich's musical ability and life.
	Book excerpt (2 copies). From <i>Incidents</i> (1936) by Emma Schubert Brister. Re: Max Heinrich's marriage to her sister, Annie Schubert, to Anna Held, and story of a vacation she spent at the Green Dragon Colony in 1921.
	Encyclopedia entry. Re: Charles Wakefield Cadman.
	Newspaper article. "Miss Julia Heinrich Visits Here for First Time." Re: Granddaughter of Max Heinrich. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , June 3, 1948."
	Poem. "Love is Recompense." Note from Anna Held on reverse using the poem as justification for spending money on George Leffing.
	Newspaper article. "Favorite Singer Killed By Train; Miss Julia Heinrich Well Known Here, Victim of Accident at Hammond." <i>San Diego Union</i> . "September 20, 1919."
	Newspaper article. "San Diego Woman, Lifelong Friend of Noted Actress, Reminisces on Days of Trouping; Mrs. Max Heinrich Pays High Tribute to Many Accomplishments of Ellen Terry." Re: Anna Held. <i>San</i> <i>Diego Union</i> . July 29, 1928.
	Newspaper article. "Operatic Singer Dies Suddenly; Mrs. Guelma Baker Lyons Once Was Member of Modjeska's Company." "February 7, 1923." Newspaper article. "Grandaughter [sic] looks for roots in Green Dragon
	Colony." Re: June Heinrich Stolfa. Encyclopedia page. Gnocchus, Johannes Baptista to Göbel, Karl Heinrich
	Eduard.
	Scrapbook page (with photograph). Includes various handwritten messages from Helena Modjeska, Joanna Tucholsky, and a poem by Lydia Avery Coonley Ward. Photograph depicts Anna Held standing beside a doorway with three other women. May 14 thru July 29, 1902.
	beside a doorway with three other women. May 14 thru July 29, 1902.

	RG001.15.035 (photograph), RG001.15.036 (entire page).
	Family tree (with envelope). Family tree of Annie Schubert, first wife of Max Heinrich. Envelope addressed to Howard S.F. Randolph. June 28, 1948.
Correspondence: From Anna Held	
	Postcard (handwritten). Front depicts Anna Held sitting in a garden. From Wilhelm Herrig, with small postscript co-signed by Anna Held. Re: Herrig informs the recipient of his stay in Berlin, Held gives well wishes to both Herrig and the recipient. "1900." VM001.22.64.
	Letter (typed). From Anna Held to Amy Strong. Re: The production of Havrah Hubbard's <i>The Last Thirty Years</i> , and Held's life in Oxford: knitting doll clothes to donate to a local minister. February 21, 1941.
	Letter (typed, same sleeve as above). From Anna Held to Katherine Smith. Re: Held asks Smith's opinion of Havrah Hubbard's <i>The Last</i> <i>Thirty Years</i> and offers information on the date of Ellen Terry coming to Wheeler Bailey's house. September 1, 1941.
	Letter (typed, response to above letter and below telegrams, incomplete). From Katherine Smith to Anna Held. Re: Smith summarizes contents of letters and telegrams she responds to. October 22, 1941.
	Telegram. From Anna Held to Katherine Smith. "Please cable whether you have received Joyous Child sent by me in May." <i>Western Union Telegraph Co</i> . October 20, 1941.
	Telegram (reply to above). From Katherine Smith to Anna Held. "Acknowledged by letter June 25 one copy Joyous Child received. Sending you Christmas package today." <i>Western Union Telegraph Co</i> . October 21, 1941.
	Telegram (reply to above). From Anna Held to Katherine Smith. "Happy to receive letter of October 22 nd with copy of former letter and beautiful Xmas parcel yesterday love to dear California friends writing." <i>Western Union Telegraph Co.</i> November 27, "1931," though likely 1941.
	Letter (typed). From Anna Held to Amy Strong and Margaret Meyers. Re: Held's knitting of doll clothes to be donated, and Billy Hubbard's return to California from abroad. February 3, 1940.
	Letter (typed, same sleeve as above). From Anna Held to "Miss Smith." Re: Held enclosed letters from Smith and Havrah Hubbard, a book, and some photos. June 17, 1941.
	Letter (typed). From Anna Held to Mr. and Mrs. Lieber. Re: Held enclosed two photos of herself." August 23, 1941.
	Letter (typed, same sleeve as above). From Anna Held to Mrs. Lieber. Re: Held expresses homesickness for La Jolla and gratitude the Green Dragon Colony was not torn down and replaced by an apartment complex. April 23, 1941.
	Letter (typed). From Anna Held to Mr. Lieber. Re: The production of

	Havrah Hubbard's <i>The Joyous Child</i> and <i>The Last Thirty Years</i> , Held's fears of the demolition of the Green Dragon Colony, London Air Raids, and the death of Kate Sessions. April 16, 1940.
	Letter (typed, with photograph). From Anna Held to Mrs. Smith. Re: The production of Havrah Hubbard's <i>The Last Thirty Years</i> . Photograph is duplicate of VM001.22.23. May 21, 1941.
	Letter (handwritten, 2 pages). From Anna Held to Havrah Hubbard (St. Bill). Re: Held reminisces about her trouping days with Ellen Terry, talks about Fannie King's biography of her, and implores Hubbard to visit her in Los Angeles. February 27, 1936.
	Letter (handwritten). From Anna Held. Re: Held thanks recipient for "attending to it" owing to her difficulty in going into town. November 7, 1934.
	Letter (handwritten). From Anna Held to "Mrs. Sample." Re: Held attached a small promotional booklet about the Green Dragon Colony and relates the story of their production by a tenant in the cottages in lieu of rent. February 8, 1933.
	Letter (typed) and photograph. From Anna Held to Amy Strong and Margaret Meyers. Re: Held tells of getting her portrait taken by a photographer, her life in Oxford, and asks about Meyers' terminally ill mother. Includes three photograph portraits of Anna Held. August 2, 1941.
	Letter (handwritten). From Anna Held to Havrah Hubbard (St. Bill). Re: Held's imminent trip to San Francisco and plans to meet up with Hubbard upon her return to San Diego. July 1, 1936.
	Letter (handwritten). From Anna Held to Fritz Kreimler. Re: Held asks Kreimler to compose her a few lines of music. October 29, 1938.
	Postcards (2, handwritten). From Anna Held. Re: Recipient's recent rental of a home, Held's stay in Heppenheim, Germany, and well-wishes for Edith Heinrich. Postcards depict Anna Held seated on a couch reading a book (RG001.15.14) and standing in the doorway of Ellen Terry's Smallhythe Place holding a dog (RG001.15.027). Before 1919.
	Envelope. Addressed to Havrah Hubbard. February 28, 1936. Birthday card (with printed design and envelope). From Anna Held to Havrah Hubbard (St. Bill). Re: Birthday wishes and Held hopes for a visit to San Diego. March 20, 1936.
	Letter (typed). From Tia (likely Anna Held) to Emery. Re: Loss of letters from World War II, Havrah Hubbard, Miss Berg. January 18, 1941.
-	Letter (typed). From Tia (likely Anna Held). Re: Wishing a Happy New Year. January 1, 1938.
Correspondence: To Anna Held	
	Letter (handwritten, with envelope). From Max Heinrich to Anna Held. Re: Max expresses homesickness and hopes for his reunion with Held

Postcard (handwritten). From Helena Modjeska and her husband, Karol Chłapowski (alias Count Bozenta) to Anna Held. Re: Modjeska's stay in Switzerland and well wishes for Held. Postcard depicts a studio portrait of a young Modjeska in costume. April 1903.
Letter (handwritten, with envelope). From Lawrence Alma Cadema to Anna Held. Re: Cadema asks Held for "news of my lady" regarding her arrival in New York. May 10, 1889.
Letter (typed, with envelope). From Walter Wamrauch to Archer Gibson (forwarded by Gibson to Anna Held). Re: Wamrauch enclosed a musical notation meant for Anna Held (not included). Gibson includes handwritten note to Held regarding Wamrauch. January 6, 1937. Letter (handwritten, with envelope). From Helen Harries to Anna Held. Re: Harries on behalf of her "lady", requests Held make small silk bags to "carry little things to the Theatre." Before 1904.
Letter (typed). From Fred Baker to Anna Held. Re: Grete Held's passing, Edith Heinrich, the Grant Jr. children, Baker's trip to Phoenix and Imperial Valley, George's recovery from an "attack of nerves," and CA governor Frank Merriam's support of the Townsend Plan. March 5, 1935.
Letter (typed, with envelope and music sheet). From Stiles Johnson to Anna Held. Re: Johnson's composition of a song for Held (enclosed), catching up with his sister and niece, life in the monastery, and his new name. September 23, 1937.
Letter (handwritten, with envelope). From Edith Craig to Anna Held. Re: Craig's experience caring for Smallhythe Place during WWII, a story about a pilot crash-landing in a nearby field and worry over "old Ted" who was in Paris and had not been heard from. October 18, 1940. Letter (typed). To Anna Held. Re: Thanking Held for keeping Nathalie and Natasha at her house. March 3, 1929.
Postcard (handwritten). From Havrah Hubbard (St. Bill) to Anna Held. Re: Hubbard's transatlantic journey aboard an ocean liner to Cuxhaven, Germany. Postcard depicts a painting of <i>SS New York</i> of the Hamburg- America Line being towed out of a harbor by two tugboats. July 8, 1930. Postcard (handwritten, same sleeve as above). From "H" to Anna Held.
Re: Sender informs Held of his plans to move. 1939. Letter (typed). From Charles Wakefield Cadman ("Charlie Boy") to Anna Held. Re: Held's eyesight, hopes to visit Held and Dorothy Palmer in Oxford, his second cousin, Billy Shepler, and the 1939-1940 World's Fair. July 14, ca. 1940.
Letter (typed). From Charles Wakefield Cadman to Anna Held. Re: Battle of Britain, World War II, Cadman's Glendale bungalow, Held's health. October 25, 1940. Letter (typed). From Leopold Godowsky to Anna Held. Re: Godowsky enclosing "4 volumes of Operatic Masterpieces." August 3, 1936.
 Letter (typed. From Leopold Godowsky to Anna Held. Re: Exchanging

	music and New York weather. December 15, 1936.
	Letter (typed). From Katharine Smith to Anna Held. Re: Held's plans to send Havrah Hubbard's <i>The Joyous Child</i> to the La Jolla Library and Smith asking Held for the date of Ellen Terry's visit to La Jolla. June 25, 1941.
	Letter (handwriting). From Edith Craig to Anna Held. Re: A 13 th anniversary performance/meeting, and the Pilgrim Players, a theatrical troupe. ca. 1939-1940.
	Letter (handwritten). From "Boo" to Anna Held. Re: Sender sending articles to Held, concern over someone named "Nellie." May 5, before 1904.
	Letter (handwritten). From Beatrice Harraden (signed B.H) to Anna Held. Re: Harraden's plans to visit Held. February 1, 1900.
	Letter (handwritten). From Beatrice Harraden (signed B.H.) to Anna Held. Re: Harraden's plans to visit Held, and inability to go to Chicago with her due to other travel commitments. January 27, 1900.
	Letter (handwritten). From Wheeler Bailey to Anna Held. Re: Bailey congratulates Held on her engagement to Max Heinrich. October 5, 1904.
	Letter (typed). From Stiles Johnson to Anna Held. Re: Held's trip, Havrah Hubbard's <i>The Last Thirty Years</i> . February 3, 1939.
	Postcard (handwritten, in German). From "Madge" to Anna Held. Postcard depicts the harbor of Portofino, Italy. ca. 1938-1940.
	Sheet music (5 measures, German lyrics). "Der guten Tante." From "Alma and Paul" to Anna Held. May 24, 1928.
	Postcard (handwritten, with red ribbon). From "Nelley" (Ellen Terry), to Anna Held. Re: Terry reminisces about her and the recipient's days in the Lyceum Theatre. Postcard depicts Ellen Terry as Princess Imogen in "Cymbeline."
Correspondence: Miscellaneous	
	Letter (handwritten). From Edith Heinrich. Re: World War II, Julia Heinrich, and dolls Jack and Olive Mishap or Olive Haps. March 12, 18, 1941.
	Letter (typed). From La Jolla Library Association President to Mrs. E Minton Fetter. Re: Sender thanks Fetter for providing a date for Ellen Terry's visit to La Jolla. November 20, 1941.
	Letter (typed). From Havrah Hubbard to Katherine Smith. Re: Hubbard's life in Hollywood and sending a copy of <i>The Joyous Child</i> to the La Jolla Library. May 4, 1941.
	Letter (typed, response to above). From Katherine Smith to Havrah Hubbard. Re: Smith asks him for the date of Ellen Terry's visit to La Jolla. June 25, 1941.
	Letter (handwritten). From Julia Heinrich (Max Heinrich's granddaughter) to Katherine Smith. Re: Heinrich's return from La Jolla to New York and missing the former. June 28, 1948.

granddaughter) Randolph and w <i>Year by Year</i> , Ed	tten). From Julia Heinrich (Max Heinrich's to "Mr. and Mrs. Randolph" (likely Howard S.F. ife). Re: Heinrich's visit to La Jolla, Randolph's <i>La Jolla</i> ith Heinrich, Julia Heinrich. June 28, 1948.
granddaughter)	tten). From Julia Heinrich (Max Heinrich's to Mr. Randolph (likely Howard S.F. Randolph). Re: ks to one another. July 13, 1948.
granddaughter) Edith Heinrich a	tten). From Julia Heinrich (Max Heinrich's to Mr. Randolph (likely Howard S.F. Randolph). Re: nd suggesting her to visit La Jolla to provide Randolph nformation. July 21, 1948.
Heinrich (Max H	rom Howard S.F. Randolph (signed H.S.F.R.) to Julia einrich's granddaughter). Re: Exchange of books, Max ren. July 12, 1948.
	tten). From Dorothy Palmer to Mr. Lieber. Re: Anna bbard's <i>The Last Thirty Years,</i> World War II. ca. 1939-
Letter (handwri Held's death. Jar	tten). From Dorothy Palmer to Mr. Leiber. Re: Anna wary 4, 1942.
Letter (handwri Smith. Re: Anna	tten, 3 pages). From Dorothy Palmer to Katherine Held's death. December 27, 1941.
	rom Katherine Smith to Havrah Hubbard. Re: Smith of Hubbard's <i>The Joyous Child</i> for the La Jolla Library.
	tten). From Julia King to Katherine Smith. Re: Anna cember 10, 1941.
	rom Havrah Hubbard to Katherine Smith. Re: Smith's in San Jacinto, lock of Ellen Terry's hair, and Julia King.
	rom Havrah Hubbard to Katherine Smith. Re: Ellen a Jolla and Ellen Terry memorabilia in the Green July 2, 1941.
	tten). From Edith Heinrich to Katherine Smith. Re: s various of Anna Held's belongings to the La Jolla .3, 1946.
Palmer sends Sr Letter (handwri Katherine Smith	tten). From Dorothy Palmer to Katherine Smith. Re: nith three books. October 27, 1947. tten, same sleeve as above). From Dorothy Palmer to . Re: Palmer offers to donate some of Anna Held's e La Jolla Library. October 19, 1947.
Letter (handwri	tten). From Dorothy Palmer to Katherine Smith. Re: donate some of Anna Held's belongings to the La Jolla
Letter (handwri	tten). From Dorothy Palmer to Katherine Smith. Re: Anna Held's copy of <i>The Joyous Child</i> by Havrah

	Hubbard. October 22, 1941.
	Letter (handwritten). Possibly from Anna Held. Re: Trudie's illness, and
	sender imploring recipient to visit them. June 24, 1908.
	Letter (typed). From Amy Irene Bernhardt to "Patricia." Re: Informatio
	on Anna Held for Bernhardt's biography on Amy Strong and Held: Aunt
	Amy's Castle and her friend's Green Dragon Art Colony. March 11, 1992.
Later Years	
(1912-1991):	
Photographs	
0	Photograph. Depicts the Green Dragon Colony from Prospect St, lookin
	north. The Jones Gallery, the Arthur Gallery and the Chart House are all
	visible. A sign listing the various businesses in the colony is also visible
	<i>"La Jolla Light</i> , January 1, 1987." VM001.14.198.
	Photograph (2 copies). Depicts Tweeds & Weeds Inc., located in 1270
	Prospect St, from the sidewalk, looking east. A sign listing the various
	businesses in the colony is visible. ca. 1960s. VM001.14.213.
	Photograph. Depicts 1264 Prospect St and a sign listing the various
	businesses in the colony, looking west. VM001.14.201.
	Photograph. Depicts 1264 Prospect St, looking west. A sign reading
	"Giselle's" can be seen on its second floor. "May 1993." VM001.14.199.
	Photograph. Depicts 1274 Prospect St, looking east. A sign reading "The
	Collector", a jewelry store, can be seen on the building. "May 1993."
	VM001.14.197.
	Photograph (color). Depicts a sign listing the various businesses in the
	colony. VM001.14.210.
	Photographs (2, photocopies, with caption). Depict the Green Dragon
	cottage ca. 1894-1912 compared to a photo of the same building in
	1987. 1987.
	Photograph. Depicts the Holiday House (1270 Prospect St) and the
	Caribbean Shop (1272 Prospect St), looking northeast. "1959."
	VM001.14.216.
	Photograph. Depicts a portion of 1264 Prospect St, looking west. Two
	spherical streetlamps can be seen. "May 1993." VM001.14.196.
	Photograph. Depicts the entrance to 1268 Prospect St, with a bench at
	left, looking northwest. "May 1993." VM001.14.200.
	Photograph. Depicts the Green Dragon Colony from Prospect St, lookin
	north. The Green Dragon cottage can be seen at center, with a large
	window added to its music room. Portions of Wahnfried and the Ark
	can be seen at right. "September 9, 1946." VM001.14.215.
	Photograph. Depicts a man in front of the Green Dragon, looking north. ca. 1940s. VM001.14.206.
	Photograph. Depicts Tweeds & Weeds Inc. (1270 Prospect St) at right
	and Gerard and Sands (1268 Prospect St) at left, looking northeast.
	"1952." VM001.14.202.
	Photograph (with caption). Depicts several portrait paintings by
	Thorograph (white capiton). Depicts several portrait paintings by

	Clarence McGrath and others in the Pacific Surf Art Gallery exhibited on
	the patio in front of 1268 Prospect St, looking northwest. "July 9, 1964."
	Photograph. Depicts the Green Dragon Colony from Coast Blvd, looking
	south. The Dolly Varden/Shag, Jack O' Lantern, and Eyrie can be seen.
• . ••	<i>"La Jolla Light</i> , September 25, 1986." VM001.14.189.
Later Years	
1912-1991:	
Documents	
	Newspaper article. "Green Dragon Colony Is Sold For \$30,000; La Jolla
	Property Purchased by Los Angeles and Imperial Men." Re: Purchase by
	D. McCartney and Victor Sterling from Anna Held. ca. September 27,
	1912.
	Newspaper article. "Green Dragon Camp Bought By La Jollan; Local Club Woman Is Now Owner Of This Quite Historic Place." Re: Purchase by
	Josephine Seaman. ca. September 3, 1926.
	Booklet (with 5 photographs, 10 postcards). "The Long Sought
	Combination: Income and Delightful Living." Re: Realty document
	promoting the sale of the Green Dragon Colony by Josephine Seaman,
	providing prospective buyers with information about the colony and
	various postcards and photographs of the cottages and La Jolla. ca.
	1944.
	Document (2 copies). "The Green Dragon Colony." Unbound duplicates
	of text above.
	Newspaper article. "The Famous Green Dragon Is Sold." Re: Purchase by
	Alice and Jack Mosher. ca. October 2, 1944.
	Newspaper article (incomplete). "Old Country Store Coming To La Jolla;
	Wiggins Old Country Store is to be Established in the Green Dragon
	Colony." "La Jolla Journal, October 10, 1946."
	Magazine article (with 3 photos, incomplete). "The Green Dragon
	Colony." Re: Purchase by Jack Mosher and remodeling. "San Diego
TT: -t: 1	Magazine, July 1950."
Historical	
Designation	Sories of letters (2) and attached historical report Patricen Tony Ciani
	Series of letters (3) and attached historical report. Between Tony Ciani, the San Diago Historical Site Board, and James Cleason, Por Full historic
	the San Diego Historical Site Board, and James Gleason. Re: Full historic
	designation of the Green Dragon Colony. February 2, 1976 (original historic designation letter) – May 9, 1986.
	Meeting minutes. "Historic Site Board Minutes of Meeting." Re: Meeting
	minute excerpts of every time the Green Dragon Colony was considered
	for historic designation by the board. June 1 – December 7, 1973.
	Application (7). "City of San Diego Historical Site Board Register: The
	Green Dragon Colony." ca. 1973.
	Document (3 pages). "Appeal from the Decision of the Historical Site
	Board to Designate Four Structures (part of the Green Dragon Colony"
	City of San Diego Historical Site Board. July 16, 1986.

	Series of letters, meeting notice, and meeting minutes. Re: Historical designation of the Green Dragon Colony. <i>City of San Diego Historical Site Board</i> . December 7, 1973 – May 28, 1986.
	Document. "General Procedure Rules for Conduct of Meetings." City of
	San Diego Historical Site Board. Letter. From Robert Mosher to William Rick (Historical Sites Board). Re: Mosher protests the historical designation of the Green Dragon Colony. August 2, 1973.
	Letter and attached research instructions. From Bob Andrews. Re:
	Green Dragon Colony historical designation. March 13, 1973. Letter. From William Hillyer (representing Robert Mosher) to San Diego City Council. Re: "Appeal of Historical Site Board Decision Redesignating Green Dragon Colony Site" June 4, 1986.
	Series of documents. Includes local ordinances, applications, and primary sources relating to the Green Dragon Colony's historical designation. May 1986.
	Newspaper article (with photograph). "Green Dragon a historical site!" "July 19, 1973."
Demolition:	
Photographs	Photographs (36, 10 sleeves, color). Depict the active demolition and remains of East Cliff, Jack O' Lantern, the Dolly Varden, and the Gables from Coast Blvd. July 1991. VM001.21.29-60.
	Photographs (4, color). Depict various demolition trucks and trailers along Coast Blvd by the Green Dragon Colony. July 1991. VM001.21.21, 004, 010, 28.
	Photographs (3, color). Depict an old bathtub from various angles. July 1991. VM001.21.33-35.
	Photographs (3, color). Depict the demolished remains of an unidentified building not part of the Green Dragon Colony. July 1991. VM001.21.15, 32.
	Photographs (3, color). Depict the Brockton Villa and Red Rest from Coast Blvd. July 1991. VM001.21.13, 14.1-2.
	Photographs (4, color). Depict the wall of the garages, the demolished remains of Jack O' Lantern, and a man standing on Coast Blvd. July 1991. VM001.21.39, 003, 20.
	Photo print envelope. "Quality Photo Finishing." <i>Presto 1 Hour Photo</i>.Photograph (color, 2 copies). Depicts the demolished remains of East
	Cliff and Jack O' Lantern from Goldfish Point, looking southwest. July 1991.
	Photographs (2). Depict an excavator demolishing East Cliff from Coast Blvd. July 1991.
	Photographs (2). Depict the roof of East Cliff and later the cottage's demolished remains. July 1991.
	Photographs (2). Depict the Jack O' Lantern and an excavator

demolishing the Gables. July 1991. Photographs (2). Depict workers tearing down elements of the Jack O' Lantern's eastern facade. July 1991. Photographs (3, color). Depict an excavator demolishing East Cliff from Coast Blvd. July 11, 1991. Photographs (3, color). Depict several workers on and around the Jack
Lantern's eastern facade. July 1991. Photographs (3, color). Depict an excavator demolishing East Cliff from Coast Blvd. July 11, 1991.
Photographs (3, color). Depict an excavator demolishing East Cliff from Coast Blvd. July 11, 1991.
Coast Blvd. July 11, 1991.
Photographs (3, color). Depict several workers on and around the Jack
O' Lantern shortly after the demolition of East Cliff. July 11, 1991.
Photographs (2, mounted with above, color). Depict the Gables before and after the demolition of its north façade. July 11, 1991.
Photographs (6, color). Depict an excavator demolishing the Dolly Varden from Coast Blvd. July 1991.
Photographs (6, color). Depict the demolished remains of the Jack O' Lantern, East Cliff, and the Gables from various angles. July 1991.
Photographs (6, color). Depict the demolished remains of Jack O' Lantern and East Cliff from Coast Blvd. July 1991.
Photographs (2, color). Depict Jack O' Lantern and East Cliff, as well as the demolished remains of the Dolly Varden in the background. July 1991.
Photographs (49, 13 sleeves, color). Depict close-ups of the demolition of and remains of the Jack O' Lantern and the Gables, with other shots depicting crowds of spectators and workers. July 1991.
Historical report. "I. Location Description." " <i>La Jolla Historical Society</i> , May 1973."
Demolition: Documents
Meeting agenda. "Historical Site Board, Agenda of April 27, 1988: Gree Dragon Colony." Re: Denial of demolition permit for the Green Dragon Colony. April 21, 1988.
Map. "Property Boundary for Permit No. A-6-LJS-91-168." Depicts the Green Dragon Colony buildings.
Packet (16 pages). Assortment of site maps, photographs, newspaper articles, and correspondence relating to the demolition of the Green Dragon Colony. October 5, 1989 – October 11, 1991.
Document (2 copies and supplemental document). "Notice of Opportunity for Salvage of Building Materials and Artifacts from the Green Dragon Colony." September 21, 1992.
Meeting agenda. "Notice of Meeting, Date: March 22, 1989." Re: El Prad Arcades (Balboa Park), Green Dragon Colony, and Horton Park Plaza Hotel. <i>City of San Diego Historical Site Board</i> .
Report (2 copies). "Subject: Green Dragon Colony." Re: Efforts to purchase the Green Dragon Colony for preservation. <i>City of San Diego Historical Site Board</i> . March 9, 1989.
Report and relevant correspondence. "Regular Calendar Staff Report and Preliminary Recommendation." Re: Denial of demolition permit fo the Green Dragon Colony. <i>California Coastal Commission</i> . September 27

	1989.
Demolition:	1909.
Newspaper	
Articles	Newspaper article. "Green Dragon's fate rests with city EIR." La Jolla
	Light. April 16, 1987.
	Newspaper article (4 copies). "Green Dragon fate still open question." La Jolla Light. "May 7, 1987."
	Newspaper article (with photo, 5 copies). "City planners review draft report on Green Dragon Colony." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "August 27, 1987."
	Newspaper article (2 copies). "Mosher drops plan for hotel; Green Dragon appeal denied." Re: Robert Mosher. <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "October 16, 1986."
	Newspaper article (2 copies). "La Jolla cottages protected." " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , October 15, 1986."
	Photograph (with caption, 4 copies). "Green Dragon Colony." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . September 25, 1986.
	Newspaper article (2 copies, with photo). "Plans for Dragon off track; Colony buildings declared historic." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . June 26, 1986.
	Newspaper article (with photo). "Green Dragon sparked La Jolla's past; Anna Held's hearth a mecca to artists." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . July 3, 1986.
	Newspaper article (4 copies). "Green Dragon project gets nod from planners." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . May 22, 1986.
	Newspaper article. "Other Side of the Green Dragon Camp." <i>White Eagle</i> . December 3, 1989.
	Newspaper article (incomplete). "Colony: Green Dragon awaits decision."
	Newspaper article. "Bid to level 'historic' cottages delayed." " <i>San Diego Tribune</i> , October 2, 1988."
	Newspaper article. "Removal of La Jolla cottages delayed; preservationists seek to buy property." <i>San Diego Tribune</i> . "September 14, 1988."
	Newspaper article (2 copies). "City OKs reprieve for supporters of historical colony." <i>San Diego Tribune</i> . "July 27, 1988."
	Newspaper article (with 3 photos). "Slaying of Green Dragon near? Artist colony's survival crisis stirs conflict and memory." <i>San Diego Tribune</i> . October 29, 1988.
	Newspaper article (with photo, 2 copies). "Council delays action on Green Dragon Colony; Preservationists gain time to save La Jolla cottages." <i>San Diego Union</i> . "July 7, 1988."
	Newspaper article (3 copies). "Green Dragon caught in preservation battle." <i>San Diego Union</i> . October 22, 1989.
	Newspaper article. "Site Board says city might consider buying cottages." <i>San Diego Union</i> .
	Newspaper article (with photo). "La Jollans Come to the Defense of

Historic Green Dragon Colony Cottages." <i>Los Angeles Times</i> . September 22, 1986.
Newspaper article. "Removal of La Jolla cottages delayed; preservations seek to buy property." <i>San Diego Tribune</i> . "September 14, 1988."
Newspaper article. "Bid to level 'historic' cottages delayed." "San Diego Tribune, October 2, 1988.
Newspaper article (2 copies). "Chart House loses bid for La Jolla landmark." <i>San Diego Tribune</i> . April 19, 1989.
Newspaper article (with photo, 3 copies). "Art colony written off in La Jolla? Wreckers, saviors in 'Dragon' battle." <i>San Diego Tribune</i> . July 11, 1991.
Newspaper article (2 copies, with photo). "Green Dragon demolished." <i>San Diego Union</i> . "July 11, 1991."
Newspaper article. "Judge halts demolition of cottages; La Jolla architect gets work stopped." <i>San Diego Tribune</i> . "July 12, 1991."
Newspaper article (2 copies). "The fate of Green Dragon is dragging on." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "January 18, 1990."
Newspaper article (with 3 photos, 4 copies). "Green Dragon controversy continues; Attorney claims historic cottages are fire hazards." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "March 14, 1991."
Newspaper article (with 2 photos, 2 copies). "Green Dragon slain; Judge allows historic cottage demolition." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . July 11, 1991.
Newspaper article (incomplete). "Dragon." Before July 11, 1991.
Letter to the editor (2 copies). "Another view of the Green Dragon." Re: Anti-demolition. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , September 25, 1986."
Letter to the editor (2 copies). "It was a cruel week for this community." "July 25, 1991."
Letter to the editor (4 copies). "End of the Green Dragon Colony's famous tale." Re: Anti-demolition. "July 25, 1991."
Letter to the editor (2 copies). "Colony missed greatness." Re: Pro- demolition. "August 15, 1991."
Letter to the editor (2 copies). "Saving cottages wouldn't benefit community." "August 8, 1991."
Letter to the editor (2 copies). "Green Dragon headline deserves public retraction." Re: Pro-demolition. "July 25, 1991."
Editorial. "Remove remains of Green Dragon." "August 8, 1991."
Editorial and political cartoon. "City must preserve history." " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , July 18, 1991."
Editorial. "Save Green Dragon cottages." "April 16, 1987."
Letter to the editor. "A plea for Green Dragon Colony." Re: Anti-
demolition. "April 16, 1987."

	demolition. "August 21, 1986."
	Letter to the editor (by Robert Mosher, response to above, 2 copies). "Architect's plans for Green Dragon." Re: Pro-demolition. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , September 18, 1986."
	Letter to the editor (response to above, 2 copies). "Losing Green Dragon no comfort." " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , September 25, 1986."
	Letter to the editor. "In Foot Steps of Helena Modjeska." Re: Anti- demolition. <i>White Eagle</i> (Modjeskis' Society). July 30, 1989.
	Letter to the editor. "Green Dragon's historical significance." Reprint of above. <i>La Jolla Light</i> . October 19, 1989.
	Letter to the editor (by Modjeskis' Society). "Historical perspective needed." Re: Anti-demolition. <i>La Jolla Light</i> . December 21, 1989.
Post-	
Demolition: 1996 - Present	
	Newspaper article (with 2 photos, 2 copies). "Colony legal fracas lingers." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . July 18, 1991.
	Newspaper article (attached to above, timeline). "Long, strange legal trip for Green Dragon." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . July 18, 1991.
	Newspaper article (2 copies). "Green Dragon demolition ruled legal; Appeals may take months." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "August 1, 1991."
	Newspaper article (5 copies). "Green Dragon didn't always sit on hallowed ground." <i>San Diego Union</i> . August 4, 1991.
	Newspaper article. "La Jolla: Reprieve for Cottages; Green Dragon Wins Reprieve by Court." <i>Los Angeles Times</i> . "August 9, 1991."
	Newspaper article (2 copies). "Attorneys stall Green Dragon clean-up." La Jolla Light. "August 22, 1991."
	Newspaper article (2 copies). "Court to hear Green Dragon appeal Sept. 6." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "August 22, 1991."
	Newspaper article (4 copies). "Report calls for preserving colony." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "September 5, 1991."
	Newspaper article (2 copies). "Green Dragon saga continues." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "September 12, 1991."
	Newspaper article. "Green Dragon wins backing of board, court." <i>San Diego Tribune</i> . "September 14, 1991."
	Newspaper article (3 copies). "Colony owners lose twice." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . September 19, 1991.
	Newspaper article (3 copies). "Chart House restaurant makes offer on Green Dragon Colony." <i>La Jolla Light.</i> "November 3, 1991."
	Newspaper article (4 copies). "Colony cleanup to begin." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "March 12, 1992."
	Photograph (with caption, 2 copies). "Cleaning up history." Caption: "Workers remove loose debris from the Green Dragon Colony during long-awaited cleanup. March 19, 1992.
	Newspaper article (2 copies). "Caring for heritage keeps him up nights."

Re: Tony Ciani. San Diego Union-Tribune. May 10, 1992.
Series of photographs (4). "From History to Havoc." Depict the Green Dragon colony in the 1890s and 1990s. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , May 21, 1992."
Newspaper article (2 copies). "Green Dragon sale pending." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "June 25, 1992."
Newspaper article (4 copies). "Green Dragon Colony sold for \$5.5 million." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . July 2, 1992.
Newspaper article. "Remains of Green Dragon Uncoil State Preservationist Movement." <i>Los Angeles Times</i> . October 26, 1992.
Newspaper article (2 copies). "Colony salvage complete; Preservationists ready to study cottage remnants." <i>La Jolla Light.</i> "January 21, 1993."
Newspaper article. "Green Dragon, Vons permit votes delayed, meeting set for district ordinance revisions." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "July 13, 1995."
Environmental impact report. "Green Dragon Colony [] to demolish portions of an existing commercial retail building and construct [] commercial retail/office additions and four multi-family residences." <i>City of San Diego Development Services Department</i> . January 10, 1996.
Meeting agenda. Re: Our Lady of Angels Catholic Church, Gaslamp Galleria Building, Green Dragon Colony, and Thackeray Gallery. <i>City of</i> <i>San Diego Historical Site Board</i> . July 24, 1996.
Newspaper article. "Heritage status sought for Green Dragon buildings." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . July 25, 1996.
Newspaper article (2 copies). "Green Dragon plans reviewed next week." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "August 22, 1996."
Newspaper article. "Commission delays Green Dragon vote; But the city planning group approves redevelopment project slated for Coast Walk." <i>La Jolla Village News</i> . September 6, 1996."
Newspaper article. "City may approve 'Dragon'." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . November 7, 1996.
Newspaper article. "Town Council appeals Green Dragon decision." <i>La Jolla Village News</i> . "November 22, 1996."
Newspaper article. "Green Dragon appeals heard." <i>La Jolla Light.</i> "February 6, 1997."
Newspaper article. "Green Dragon appeal goes to City Council." " <i>La Jolla Village News</i> , February 7, 1997."
Newspaper article. "Scale is the key to a good Green Dragon revival project." <i>San Diego Union-Tribune</i> . March 16, 1997.
Series of correspondence (emails). Between Donald Allison, Bill Zongker, and La Jolla Town Council. Re: Construction of commercial property on former site of the Green Dragon Colony and meeting parking requirements. February 5 – April 10, 1997.
Newspaper article. "Lack of parking kills Green Dragon Colony plan." San Diego Union-Tribune. July 16, 1997.
Newspaper article (2 copies). "City Council kills Green Dragon plans;

	Parking task force formed in project's wake." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . July 17, 1997.
	Newspaper article. "Green Dragon plan clears Coastal Development Committee." <i>La Jolla Village News</i> . "February 25, 1998."
	Report. "Green Dragon Colony Development."
	Email. From Tony Ciani to Carol Olten. Re: Attached are architectural drawings of Robert Mosher's proposed 1987 hotel on the Green Dragon property and of the 2015 approved residences on the same site. December 10, 2017.
History	
	Magazine article (3 copies). "Anna Held and The Green Dragon." " <i>San Diego Magazine,</i> June 1969."
	Magazine article (with 8 photos). "The Jack O' Lantern Cottage." <i>La Jolla Magazine</i> . 1986.
	Magazine article (with 4 photos). "Authentically La Jollan." Re: East Cliff. "San Diego Magazine, February 1973."
	Newspaper article (4 copies). "La Jolla's 'Golden Age' Recalled; Green Dragon Sale Brings Back Memories of Anna Held." <i>San Diego Union</i> . November 10, 1944.
	Newspaper article (3 copies). "Green Dragon once breathed art fire; But time slew its spirit." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "August 14, 1980."
	Newspaper article. "Anna Held and Green Dragon Colony." <i>La Jolla Village News</i> . March 18, 1999.
	Newspaper article (2 copies). "Dragon Tales; Biography recalls bygone times of Green Dragon and San Diego." Re: <i>Aunt Amy's Castle and her</i> <i>friend's Green Dragon Art Colony</i> by Amy Irene Bernhard. <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "January 20, 1994."
	Packet (2 copies). "The Green Dragon Colony; By Charles Kuglen And Tony Magarell." ca. 1984-1991.
	Newspaper article. "Nostalgia Lane; Anna Held Becomes Mme. Heinrich." <i>La Jolla Journal</i> . December 19, 1963.
	Essay. "'Oh!!!!! La Jolla! I see it all now.' The Friendship of Anna Held Heinrich and Ellen Terry." After 1978.
	Note (handwritten). "In Hoenigsberg Germany, Anna Held – Born Nov 4, 1849" Biographical chronology and family tree. After December 16, 1941.
	Document (typed, 3 copies). Brief biographical information about Anna Held from her birth to her death, and the Green Dragon Colony; contains errors. After January 1942.
	Photographs (2, with captions, 2 copies). "Yesterday and Today." Re: Comparison of the Green Dragon cottage ca. 1894-1912 and in 1981. <i>La</i> <i>Jolla Sun</i> . November 25, 1981.
	Photographs (2, with captions, 2 copies). "Yesterday and Today." Re: Comparison of the Green Dragon cottage ca. 1894 and 1981. <i>La Jolla</i> <i>Sun</i> . "June 18, 1981."

	Photograph (with caption, 2 copies). "Picture Story." Depicts the Green Dragon cottage (same as VM001.14.275). ca. 1986-1991.
	Document (typed, 2 copies). "On Original Door Taken From the Green
	Dragon." Re: Transcriptions of writings on the Green Dragon cottage's
	front door, Wahnfried's fireplace and various beams.
	Photograph (with caption, 2 copies). Re: Caption gives history of the Green Dragon Colony. Photo depicts the Ark.
	Photographs (2, with captions, 2 copies). "Yesterday and Today." Re: Comparison of the Ark in 1904 in 1981 as the Chart House. <i>La Jolla Sun.</i> "September 3, 1981."
	Newspaper article. "Green Dragon sparked La Jolla's past; Anna Held's hearth a mecca to artists." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . July 3, 1986.
	Magazine article (excerpt). "A Salute to the Arts in San Diego." Re: History of Green Dragon Colony as artist colony. <i>First Thursday</i> . Fall/Winter 1990.
	Historical report (2 copies). "The Green Dragon Colony." <i>La Jolla Historical Society, Heritage & Sites Committee</i> . May 1973.
	Magazine article (with 2 photos). "La Jolla Yesteryear." " <i>La Jolla Magazine</i> , June 1975."
Miscellaneous	
	Historical report (by Roxana Phillips, with 16 photos). "Historical Report On The Green Dragon Colony In La Jolla, California." <i>WESTEC Services, Inc.</i> March 1987.
	Webpage (printout). "Old Green Dragon days with Anna Held." Re: Information on the document itself and where to find the original. UC San Diego Library.
	Manuscript (146 pages, photocopies). <i>Old Green Dragon Days with Anna Held</i> . By Mrs. Denville and Olive Percival. 1921.
	Manuscript (21 pages, photocopies). <i>The Joyous Child ('Das froeliche Kind') – The Last Thirty Years.</i> " By Havrah Hubbard. 1939.
	Letter (typed). From Havrah Hubbard to Anna Held. Re: Hubbard's criticisms of <i>Old Green Dragon Days</i> . March 3, 1921.
	Book excerpt (from <i>In Varying Moods</i> , photocopies). "At the Green Dragon: An Episode." By Beatrice Harraden. Re: Book was about an English inn but served as inspiration for the naming of Anna Held's first cottage and subsequent colony. <i>G.P. Putnam's Sons</i> . 1894.
Miscellaneous	
	Newspaper article (missing headline). First line: "So you thought that the spirit" Re: Anna Held's ghost. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , October 10, 1999."
	Handwritten note. "Names of Green Dragon Cottages." 1904.
	Newspaper article. "The Bird Took Flight!" Re: Missing door of the Green Dragon cottage. ca. November 20, 1956.
	Photograph with letter. Photo depicts a pink, white, and black quilt. Letter from E. Kent Snyder to the San Diego Historical Society. Re: Snyder gives information on the provenance of the quilt, which

belonged to Anna Held. Letter: July 24, 1980.
Note (typed). "List of Anna Held Heinrich's original 2 houses and 11 cabins" March 11, 1992.
Sheet music (4 pages). "A Perfect Day; 'Cello Obligato." Several notes are annotated.
Map (8 copies). Depicts the positions and names of 11 of the Green Dragon Colony's cottages and the garages. Taken from "The Long Sought Combination: Income and Delightful Living.," see <i>Later Years</i> <i>1912-1991: Documents</i> . ca. 1944.
Bibliography (annotated, excerpt from <i>La Jolla; The Story of a Community: 1887-1987</i> by Patricia Schaelchlin). Re: Names of Green Dragon Colony cottages.
Map. Depicts the Green Dragon Colony just prior to the demolition of the four Coast Blvd cottages. March 30, 1992.
Letter. From Modjeskis' Society to the La Jolla Historical Society. Re: Preserving the Reading Room, the Green Dragon Colony, Devil's Slide, and the Modjeska Ranch. May 22, 1996.
Letter. From Modjeskis' Society to the German and Polish Consulates in Los Angeles. Re: Attached are several articles regarding the Green Dragon Colony and Helena Modjeska.
Public statement. By Jim Bates, Representative of 44 th District, CA. Re: "I would like to state my support for the development of an historical center in La Jolla, consisting of the Green Dragon Camp, the Devil Slide and the Cave Curio/Sunny Cave." November 16, 1989.
Photographs (2, photocopies). Depict the Green Dragon Colony from Goldfish Point and Anna Held near a fireplace with dolls.

RG005 – Subject Files (Large) Collection Box 58.2 – Green Dragon Colony

Not in folders	
	Large scrapbook. "The Green Dragon Colony." Includes 22 photos of the Ark, the Green Dragon cottage, the Den, Wahnfried, Green Dragon Hall, Klein Aber Mein, the Wigwam, the Dolly Varden, the Gables, and Jack O' Lantern. Handwritten captions and pasted in documents give additional historical information. ca. 1984.
	Book. <i>The Joyous Child and The Last 30 Years</i> by Havrah Hubbard. Includes 7 photos of Anna Held and Ellen Terry. Biography of Anna Held from her birth up to her 90 th birthday. October 1939.
	Book. <i>The Joyous Child</i> by Havrah Hubbard. Includes 3 photos of Anna Held, Havrah Hubbard, and Smallhythe Place. Biography of Anna Held from her birth up to her marriage to Max Heinrich. ca. 1940.
	Scrapbook. "Tia's Hobby, 1938." Includes various musical measures of "Gott sei Dank" and a few other compositions handwritten by various musician friends of Anna Held. Features writing by F. Kreisler, Leopold Godowsky, Walter Damrosh, Charles Wakefield Cadman, Stiles Johnson, Archer Gibson, Sam L. Kreider, Maurice Eisner, Homer Eruner, George Scharl Miller, Louis Bogart, Frederick E. Chapin, Wells Hively, Jack Masse, Loleta L. Rowan, Sol Cohen, and "Alma and Paul." 1925-1941.
	Framed photograph. Depicts three women and two toddler-aged girls posing variously on the porch of the Den, looking east. Duplicate of VM001.14.273. Original in RG005.58.01, <i>Cottage Photographs: The Den/Oriole's Nest.</i> "1902."
Black box	
	Green scrapbook. "The Green Dragon." Includes 11 photographs of Anna Held, the Green Dragon cottage's music room, La Jolla's caves, the Studio, the Outlook, La Jolla Cove, "Mrs. Schauffler and her kids," Mt. Shasta, Mossbrae Falls, and the Shasta Springs Resort. 1900.

RG005 – Subject Files (Large) Collection Box 58.3 – Green Dragon Colony

Box	
	Photograph (framed). Depicts the Doll House from Prospect St, looking north. Writing on reverse: "Doll House, Green Dragon hut, Mr. Scott's store, 1933."
The Last Thirty Years	
	Book manuscript (typed, unbound). <i>The Last Thirty Years</i> by Havrah Hubbard. November 3, 1939.
Green Dragon Booklet	
	Booklet (unbound). "The Green Dragon Camp; La Jolla, California."
Newspaper articles: 1901- 1936	
	Newspaper article (3 copies). "The Green Dragon; One of San Diego's Show Places." <i>San Francisco Chronicle</i> . December 22, 1901.
	Newspaper article (2 copies, with photo). "Anna Held's Baby. Interesting Guest Said to Have Visited Modjeska Recently." <i>Los Angeles Times</i> . August 3, 1902.
	Newspaper article. "Her Hobby Is The Building Of Cottages." "San Diego Union, July 30, 1903."
	Newspaper article (missing headline, with 4 photos). First sentence: "She had become acquainted with Miss Ellen Terry" Re: Biography of Anna Held. Before October 1904.
	Newspaper article (missing headline). Subtitle: "In Quaint La Jolla." Re: Green Dragon Colony. ca. 1902-1904.
	Newspaper article (with 2 photos and illustration, 2 copies). "Anna Held's 'Green Dragon' At La Jolla Is Gem Of The Coast; Owner Is Not the Famous Actress, But a Governess Who Knows Most of the Famous Artists of the World and Her Dragon Is a Hotel." <i>Los Angeles Examiner</i> . "September 11, 1904."
	Newspaper article (with 2 photos and illustration). "Max Heinrich Is To Marry Miss Anna Held At the Sign of the Green Dragon; Song Is Overture To Romance Of Artists; Hostess of Noted Hostelry Charmed by Melody, Finds Its Source, and Later Her Guest Becomes Her Fiance." <i>Los</i> <i>Angeles Examiner</i> . "October 6, 1904."
	Newspaper article. "Green Dragon Colony Is Sold For \$30,000; La Jolla Property Purchased by Los Angeles and Imperial Men." <i>San Diego</i> <i>Union</i> . October 17, 1912. Ticket (mounted with above). "Admit One to Wahnfried." April 8, 1909.

	Newspaper article (with 3 photos). "San Diego Woman, Lifelong Friend Of Noted Actress, Reminisces On Days Of Trouping; Mrs. Heinrich Pays High Tribute to Many Accomplishments of Ellen Terry." <i>San Diego</i> <i>Union</i> . July 29, 1928.
	Newspaper article (with 3 photos, 2 copies). "Tete-a-tete with Eileen Jackson; Memories of Ellen Terry Start 'Celebrity' Series." <i>San Diego</i> <i>Union</i> . October 11, 1936.
Nostalgia Lane Articles	
	Newspaper article (with 2 photos). "Nostalgia Lane: Anna Held, The Founder of the Green Dragon Colony." <i>La Jolla Journal</i> . November 21, 1963.
	Newspaper article (with 2 photos). "Nostalgia Lane: Anna Held Buys Property In La Jolla." <i>La Jolla Journal</i> . November 28, 1963.
	Newspaper article (with 2 photos). "Nostalgia Lane: Green Dragon Camp Grows." <i>La Jolla Journal</i> . December 5, 1963.
	Newspaper article (with 3 photos). "Nostalgia Lane: The Green Dragon Fame Increases." <i>La Jolla Journal</i> . December 12, 1963.
	Newspaper article (with 2 photos). "Nostalgia Lane: Anna Held Becomes Mme. Heinrich." <i>La Jolla Journal</i> . December 19, 1963. Newspaper article (with 3 photos). "Nostalgia Lane: Anna Held's
	Married Life." <i>La Jolla Journal</i> . January 2, 1964. Newspaper article (with 3 photos). "Nostalgia Lane: 'Olive Mishap' Is Found." <i>La Jolla Journal</i> . January 9, 1964."
	Newspaper article (with 3 photos). "Nostalgia Lane: Mme. Heinrich's Latter Days." <i>La Jolla Journal</i> . January 23, 1964.
Newspaper article: 1903	
	Newspaper article (with 5 photos and 2 illustrations, 2 copies). "At The Sign Of The Green Dragon'—A Unique Summer Home." <i>Chicago Record-Herald</i> . July 12, 1903.
Newspaper article: 1904	
	Newspaper article (with 4 photos and 2 illustrations). "Romantic Love Story of a Famous Chicago Singer; How He Wed the Remarkable Mistress of the Green Dragon to whom He Proposed the day after He Met Her." "Omaha Daily Bee, November 20, 1904."